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Townsend, Erle

From: Hinkel, Bill

Sent: Tuesday, January 30, 2024 12:39 PM

To: Townsend, Erle; Cayting, Lynne A

Subject: Fwd: Potential mandate for EVs in Maine and "Overcharged Expectationa:"

Attachments: 240130 TrueCostofEVs-BennettIsaac.pdf

 

 

William F. Hinkel   

Executive Analyst  

Board of Environmental Protection 

From: Brian <bcjones5675@gmail.com> 

Sent: Tuesday, January 30, 2024 12:20:14 PM 

To: Hinkel, Bill <Bill.Hinkel@maine.gov> 

Subject: Potential mandate for EVs in Maine and "Overcharged Expectationa:"  

  

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click links or open 

attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Dear Mr Hinkel, 
The attached has come to my attention and I ask that you share it 
with the BEP before the vote along with my brief comments below. 
 
"Overcharged Expectations: Unmasking the true costs of electric 
vehicles" is a 15 page product of the Texas Public Policy 
Foundation with 4 pages of references. The foundation started in 
1987, has a budget of $16.4 million and employs 102 people.  
 
These two authors' objective in many endeavors is to increase 
America's energy IQ, a laudable objective in these times.  
 
As an engineer, some background in research, and endless 
curiosity about the chaos in the US energy policies I have absorbed 
a lot of information. The more I consume,  the more convinced I 
have become that the entire EV industry will collapse long before 
any emission goals are reached. The costs described in this 
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analysis and others are far too high for too little gain, as stated in a 
previous submission, maybe 10% of the CO2 problem in the entire 
US. The EV idea may have some merits, virtue signaling being the 
most obvious but any real value cannot be realized when the 
electric grid is somewhere between 37% and 60% between now 
and 2050.  
 
Most alarming, more and more scientists are becoming brave 
enough to share research challenging many of the original 
assumptions about the causes of global warming. We are in a 
transition period and should not commit strongly one way or 
another during this period.  
 
To the board, please do not vote for the EV mandate for the State 
of Maine. Yes, the president said CC is an existential threat but he 
is wrong and there is a lot of earth history to prove it. Ignore the 
comment; it is pure political alarmist extremism.  
 
Thank you for reading.  
 
Brian C. Jones 

14 Kiara Lane 
Gorham, ME 04038 
Brian - bcjones5675@gmail.com 
 

Home 207 222 0027  
Brian mobile - 207 310 8814 
 


